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Cultural Diversity 
 
As a result of globalization, as every day goes by, corporate executives are being asked to have 
one more important sphere of competence: Cultural Diversity. This competence or skill implies 
that management must understand the difference in the interrelations with people from different 
cultures. 
 
Every cultural setting has its own pattern that shapes the manner by which people interrelate, 
such as: how they greet each other, the conversations they have, they way they handle their table 
manners, business protocol, and many more different ways of interacting. 
 
It is different the way a man greets a woman, for example, in the United States and in Great 
Britain, a handshake is the proper way, while in Argentina a man will kiss a woman on the 
cheek. In many European countries, especially those of Latin descendants, a light kiss on each 
cheek is exchanged, and in other countries, each cheek is kissed twice, and still in other countries 
it is customary for the men to kiss each other twice on the cheek. 
 
There is also a difference in the way that feedback is given to a colleague, what is considered to 
be standard in the US could actually be considered rude in another cultural setting. They way by 
which you deal with your boss is totally different in many countries, some of our bosses replies 
can also have a different meaning, depending on the role that you play; and of course, body 
language can also portray different interpretations, depending on the context. 
 
It is a key issue to be able to understand these things, especially in today´s world. It is of utmost 
importance for management at international levels to understand these different cultural customs, 
especially to be able to carry forth business across frontiers. 
 
Many people and organizations are well aware of this. There are companies that set up courses 
related to cultural immersion for management personnel that are going to be sent abroad. There 
are guidelines that specify precisely what to do and what not to do under certain circumstances. 
It is asked that management pay close attention to these issues, and in many cases it is also 
considered a top priority item. 
 
However, not much has actually been talked or written about Cultural Diversity within the 
Business Cultures. 
 
Business Culture 



 
There are many definitions for Business Culture, and the purpose of this article is not to debate 
over said definitions. We can however generally state, that Business Culture is a set of integrated 
values shared by the members of an organization. 
 
On the other hand, it is important to understand that this set of values almost imposes or controls 
the way daily choices are handled by the people that work for this organization. The set of values 
represents the way things are done or matters are handled within the organization. In turn, this 
describes the management style within the organization, "the why and the way decisions are 
made", the communication systems, as well as the recognition of merits, and giving of awards. 
 
These set of values that form the base of each culture are not generated spontaneously, they are 
shaped as time elapses and also depending on the different stages of development within the 
organization. This is why we can say that in general, those ever-lasting organizations have deep 
rooted and structured habits, while recently developed, or rather young organizations; do not 
share the same trends of thought. 
 
Values and Practices 
 
Business Culture, just like the culture of a country or that of a group of people can be considered 
to be part of a set of values and practices. It is very important to understand the difference 
between cultural values and the practices that derive from these values. For example, from the 
set of values that is attributed to matrimony in a community within a specific culture, many rites 
and practices may be carried forth that represent said set of values -but have no meaning in other 
cultures. 
 
The same thing happens within organizations, for example a business may be "more client-
oriented", and have this is in mind as an essential value, which in turn it can derive, let´s say, the 
standard habit of greeting clients by their first name. 
 
The values can be considered to be the core essence of the culture and the organization. Practices 
change with time, with the changes in the stages and the place where businesses take place. 
 
This is precisely the place where the subject Cultural Diversity of the Company´s Culture comes 
into play. 
 
Local Adaptation 
 
It is very important for an organization to understand that its company´s executives must 
understand the cultural practices within different countries, in order to be successful within those 
countries, and that management style must be modified to be in accord with the people they are 
interacting with in those countries. 
 
It is still even more important for organizations to understand that to be successful in today´s 
global environment, they should adapt their cultural practices to the different settings where their 
businesses are taking place. 



 
This does not mean that they should modify their set of values; these should remain the same 
across the frontiers, because these are the ones that give the organization its own identity. It is 
the practices related to these values the ones that should be adapted. 
 
Some organizations can confuse practices with essential core values, and try to apply the same 
practices that are appropriate for their own culture in a different context, where these practices 
can actually be inappropriate or even counter-productive. 
 
Going back to the organizations that have as an essential value the "more client-oriented" 
attitude, one that because of their own culture they greet clients by their first names to show 
courtesy and personalized service. However, should this organization decide to do business with 
or establish offices in Germany and started to call their clients by their first name, this would be 
considered an insult, because Germans tend to address each other by their last names. 
 
In this particular case, the "client-oriented attitude" must remain unaltered for the entity that 
decides to establish a branch office in Germany -this is an essential business culture. What the 
entity should do in this case is find appropriate cultural practice so that its German clients can 
feel the courtesy and personalized treatment. 
 
There are many examples of errors that many organizations have had to face; especially those 
that have recently expanded their horizons into international markets. By not understanding the 
difference between cultural values and cultural practices, they have had to pay high prices for 
these errors because in many cases those erroneous practices have affected clients and the 
organizations employees. 
 
Synthesis 
 
An organization that has been successful in a market, and said achievement has been partially 
due to its having a strongly defined and structured Business Culture, should at the time of 
expanding its horizons into international markets clearly define the entity´s essential values to be 
able to "export" them into the new markets, although it will be much more important to 
understand that local market´s idiosyncrasy to be able to adapt the cultural practices at the same 
time. 
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